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Diary Dates

Event December 2024 January 2025
Coffee Mornings
Coffee and Company, Priest’s Room, 13 10, 24
Lamerton 10 - 12pm
Sydenham Damerel from 10.30am 5 2
Lamerton coffee mornings, Community 714 4,18
Centre, 10.30 - 12pm
Church and other events

Tavistock AFC ChristmasTractor Run 13
Langsford Park, Tavistock from 4pm
Marystowe Christmas evening

14
5:30pm
Mount Kelly Coral Society Christmas Concert, 14
Methodist Church, PL19 8DX 7:30pm
Carols Around the Christmas Tree, 24
Marystowe 5:30pm
Lamerton & Sydenham Damerel PCC )8

meeting, Priests Room, Lamerton 7pm

St. Constantine’s Milton Abbot Services ~ Special Notice

We have taken the decision to move our services during January and February into the
Priest’s Room at Lamerton, where we will be warm and cosy.
Hopefully it will not be too long before we are able to welcome you back into a warm

church in Milton Abbot but, in the meantime, if you have any queries or would like a lift
to Lamerton for our services please do give me a ring (01822 8§70642).

The format of the services and times will remain unchanged.

Liz Padmore

Magazine deadline for February/March 2025 edition is
end of day: Saturday 18th January 2025

Thank you for your timely submissions - they are gratefully appreciated.




Rev’'d Phill Parker, The Rectory, Lewdown, Okehampton, Devon, EX20 4DN.
Tel: 01566 783498 Email: curate@southtamar.church

Dear Friends,

When Mary and Joseph reached Bethlehem for that first
Christmas, they were met with closed doors and exclamations of “No
room at the inn!" .

At first glance, this just seems logical since there was a census being taken
and all sorts of people were trying to find somewhere to stay.

What is easy to miss though, is that Joseph was coming to Bethlehem with
Mary as this was his family home.

There would have been uncles, aunts, cousins, possibly even siblings in the
town who should have thrown open their door to their family member
when he and his betrothed came knocking.

That nobody welcomed them in, speaks volumes of the stigma and
judgement cast upon the young couple, just because Mary had become
pregnant outside of wedlock.

In our churches this Christmas, we need to remember the way that Mary
and Joseph were treated, and ensure that we are throwing our doors
open, rather than closing them to any visitor.

The welcome that we offer must be warm, sincere and for everyone.

| am pleased to say that, as | write this letter, | already see so many in our
churches working hard to achieve this.

Despite being in a vacancy at present, there is very little that will have
disappeared from our Advent and Christmas celebrations that we have
been used to in previous years.

Indeed, | am delighted to say that some churches are actually trying
different or even new things, such as Coryton holding a Christingle service
for the first time, with the hope of welcoming more families into the church
this Christmas.

This Christmas, | am particularly drawn to the words of the angels to the
shepherds:

“Do not be afraid; for see—I am bringing you good news of great
joy for all the people: to you is born this day in the city of David a
Saviour, who is the Messiah, the Lord.” (Luke 2:10-11)

We proclaim a message of joy to the world and we need to live in that
joyful reassurance that the Lord has come. There is no need to be afraid,
in vacancy or otherwise, for we can trust in the Lord to be faithful to us,
just as He was faithful to his promises of old when the infant Christ was

born in that stable, 2,000 years ago.
With every Blessing this Christmas
Rev’d Phill



Friends of St Eustachius'

CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 2024
Tavistock Parish Church

29 November - Opening Ceremony 14:30
30 November - 8 December 10:00 — 16:30

(The Festival will open at 11:00 after the services on Sundays and Wednesday)
6 December - Dickensian Evening open until 21:00
Live music and refreshments — Admission £1 (children free)
N\ A

A A\ - A

mmunications During the Vacan a
Communications During the Vacancy f%

South 'ﬁmar

Your primary points of contact during our vacancy are our pricion Community

Churchwardens and Chapel Wardens. To email them, follow
the link to the relevant church from this page on our website:
https://www.southtamar.church/welcome/

If the wardens are unable to assist you, please contact:

Rev'd Phill Parker (Curate) - curate@southtamar.church - 01566 783498

or;

Rev'd Andrew Thomas (Rural Dean) - rectorwestdartmoor@gmail.com - 01822
854804

To speak to someone about a Baptism, Wedding or Funeral during the vacancy,
please use the relevant email address found below:

baptisms@southtamar.church
weddings@southtamar.church

funerals@southtamar.church




BIBLE READINGS (Year C)

Please use the readings published in the Parish Magazine and your own Bibles.

Ist 2nd

DATE READING | READING | GOSPEL PSALM
Sunday Ist |
December Jeremiah |Thessaloni| Luke Psalm
First Sunday of 33:14-16 ans 21:25-36 25:1-9
Advent - Purple 3:9-end
Sunday 8th
December Malachi | Philippians| Luke Psalm
Second Sunday of 3:1-4 [:3-11 3:1-6 75
Advent - Purple
Sunday |5th
December | Zephaniah | Philippians Luke Psalm
Third Sunday Of 3: I 4'end 4:4'7 3:7' I 8 I 46:4'end
Advent - Purple
Sunday 22nd
December Micah Hebrews Luke Psalm
Fourth Sunday of 5:2-5a 10:5-10 |:39-55 80:1-8
Advent - Purple
Tuesday 24th
December Isaiah Titus ). Iljli:e[l 5 Psalm
Christmas Eve - 9:2-7 2:11-14 ' -20] 96
Gold/White
Wednesday
%)Sei]ember Isaiah HTPIr _e;/vs John Psalm

52:7-10 ' [:1-14 98

Christmas Day - [5 -1 2]
Gold/White
Sun 29th s |
December ). Ia8n_12u(c)e Colossians| Luke Psalm
First Sunday of ' | 3:02-17 | 2:41-end 148
Christmas - 26

White




BIBLE READINGS (Year C)

Please use the readings published in the Parish Magazine and your own Bibles.

DATE

I st
READING

2nd
READING

GOSPEL

PSALM

Sunday 5th
January

Epiphany
Sunday - Gold/
White

Isaiah
60:1-6

Ephesians
3:1-12

Matthew
2:1-12

Psalm
72:[1-9] 10
-15

Sunday
|2th
January

Baptism of
Christ (or
Plough Sunday)
- Gold/White

Isaiah
43:1-7

Acts
8:14-17

Luke
3:15-17, 21
=22

Psalm
29

Sunday
| 9th
January

Second Sunday
of Epiphany -
White

Isaiah
62:1-5

I
Corinthian

S
12:1-11

John
2:1-11

Psalm
36:5-10

Sunday
26th
January

Third Sunday
of Epiphany -
White

Nehemiah
8:1-3, 5-6,
8-10

I
Corinthian

S
12:12-31a

Luke
4:14-21

Psalm
19

December and January 2025 church services are on the back

cover.




CHRISTMAS SERVICES 2024

MILTON ABBOT with DUNTERTON, LAMERTON
with SYDENHAM DAMEREL, MARYSTOWE, and
CORYTON

Friday 29th
November

Sunday Tst

December

Sunday 8th

December

Sunday 15th
December

Sunday 22nd
December

Tuesday 24th
December

Wednesday
25th December

6pm

4pm

4pm

6-30pm

6pm

6-30pm
6-30pm
5-30pm

6-30pm
77-30pm
9-30am

9:30am

17-15am

Fo owTheStar
CAll

Advent Carols at Theale (PL19 OLH)

Lamerton - Christingle Service

Milton Abbot - 9 Lessons & Carols

Lamerton - Carol Service

Coryton - Make your own

Christingles
Coryton - Christingle Carol Service
Sydenham Damerel - Carol Service

Marystowe - Carols Around the

Tree
Marystowe - Christmas Communion
Lamerton - Midnight Mass

Dunterton - Christmas Communion

Sydenham Damerel - Christmas

Communion

Coryton - Christmas Service



All Saint’s Church, Dunterton

Services — We were very pleased that our services on 6" October
and 3" November were able to take place led by our Licenced Lay
Minister, Richard Searight.

Thank you, Richard we are very grateful, and enjoyed the services.
Our last service of the year is the Christmas Day Communion service
(at 09.30am), and we are delighted that this will be led by the
Venerable Jane Bakker, Archdeacon of Plymouth.

Please be sure to come and join us — the more the merrier!

Dunterton Church

Calendar

Congratulations to Max Shirley on his
winning photograph of the church
(featured on the front cover as shown
above), and to all the many local people
who submitted fabulous photographs for
our Church Calendar competition. We
were able to incorporate 18 of the
submitted photos into the Calendar -

2025 Calendar thanks also go to ABC Services in Tavistock
for the great production. The Calendars
can now be purchased for £8 if collected,
and £10 if posted, from Milton Abbot Church’s online shop
(https://milton-abbot-church-pcc.sumupstore.com/), at our Crowdfunder page
(https://crowdfunder.co.uk/p/dunterton-church-calendar) or by emailing
christine.youds@btinternet.com. Supply is limited so don’t delay!

River Walk, October 2024

We were so disappointed to have to can- N 4 y 4 : A’)
cel this year’s River Walk at short notice. y y "' <
This was due to the expected disruption ‘ Y

from Storm Ashley which coincided with
high tides.

In the end Ashley was not as bad as
forecast, but cancellation was the right
decision - we will never compromise
safety despite the importance of this
event to our annual fund-raising.

The good news is that you can add next
year’s date to your diary now — Sunday
19" October. Fingers crossed for good weather next year!

The Friends of Dunterton Church had arranged a little community gathering for the evening
of the River Walk which went ahead as planned, and went some way to soften the pain of
the cancellation. Many thanks to our hosts and caterers for a very special evening.

All Saint’s Church, Dunterton

SERVICES AT DUNTERTON CHURCH — DATE & TIME

Wednesday December 25" at 09.30 a.m. To be led by the Venerable Jane Bakker,
Christmas Communion Archdeacon of Plymouth.
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St. Mary’s Church,
Sydenham Damerel

& Since the clocks changed 1t has been quite a busy time in
Sydenham Damerel - perhaps we are all mght owls!

5 We had to delay the Harvest Festival service, but it was a lovely
* and well-attended service as part of Songs of Praise. The church
looked so pretty as our amazing volunteers had once again risen to the challenge and decorated the
church with a beautiful autumnal theme.

There was also a Harvest Festival Foodbank Collection which saw quite a few bags of toiletries and
food delivered to the Tavistock Foodbank.

We held our annual Act of Remembrance in the Churchyard.

As ever, it was a moving and sombre community experience. The bell was muftled, Peter Hurdwell
played a very emotive Last Post, John Bertram read a very moving verse, and Alan, as an
ex-serviceman, laid our wreath.

A collection was taken which raised .£100 for the Royal British Legion.

Those of us who are night owls have been rewarded by sightings of the Perseid meteor shower and,
most extraordinarily, the Aurora Borealis. Never did I imagme that I would be able to stand i my
garden, in my pyjamas and wellies, and enjoy this extraordinary sight. Simply breath-taking.

The evening activities have continued... the Sydenham Damerel Blowers played a fundraising
concert in St Peter’s i Lamerton on behalf of St Peter’s and the ‘Heating and Seating’ fund in

St. Mary’s. It was a brilliant evening full of talented musicians, providing wonderful music, lots of fun,
flag-waving, and lovely refreshments. They raised a magnificent £660 - a huge thanks to everyone
mvolved.

There was more gadding about at the Barn dance, generously hosted by Giselle and Jim. It was a
fabulous evening of music, dance and fun with Red Shed playing magnificently. Another £400 was
raised for the ‘Heating and Seating’ fund! John and company are doing sterling work, being
determined to hght their way through all the bureaucracy to make St Mary’s a warmer and more
comtortable space for both worship and community events.

Speaking of community events, there are more to come...

The tree elves and fairies will be working hard to put up the village Christmas tree, Huge thanks to
Sophie and Onshell for their generosity. We are gathering for some festive carols and the big
llumination at the begmning of December.

The VERY competitive Christmas Quiz takes place on December 6th in Saint Mary’s. It’s so
competitive that teams booked in October! I tried to book a place for my team in November and
there was no room at the inn!

Although we live in such a small community, people often, very quietly, do extraordinary things that
can go unnoticed. An example 1s Michael Cassidy, a highly respected architect involved in, amongst
others, the design of the Bayan Palace in Kuwait; a grand building celebrating both form and
function. Age and experience mfluenced Michael’s philosophy and now he advocates the need for
buildings to be able to adapt to the modern world and be sustaimnable. Michael has successtully
completed his PhD at Plymouth University, arguing that architecturally, design should encompass
the quality of the space rather than the quantity. Congratulations, Dr Michael - the village 1s very
proud of you!

Finally, however you celebrate, we would like to wish you all a peacetul and happy
festive season.
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St. Andrew’s, Coryton

Looking Back ....

- - 5 It feels like more than just a month ago when we
celebro’red Horves’r Festival. The service was again

well aftended by many from the Coryton
community as well as a few visitors. Displayed on
the altar was a beautiful homemade Harvest Loaf -
with many thanks to Jane. A total of £160 was
raised for the Tavistock Food Bank as well as
donations of food and fresh produce.

On Remembrance Sunday this year, the Act of Remembrance
followed by a Service of the Word was held in Marystowe. Two of the
stories on display in the church featured former
Coryton residents. One was Private Mons F.W.
Weight (left) who is buried in the War Grave near
the main entrance to the church. His niece and
her daughters attended the service this year. The
other Coryton people featured were the brothers
Thomas and Richard John Henry (Harry) Cole
(right with their parents and siblings) who lived in
Coryton Mill. Both fought
in the Second World War
and survived despite
sustaining serious injuries.

Looking forward .... to something new at
Coryton ...

Our Christmas services are just around the
corner: Advent Evensong af 6.30pm on 8th
December, a Christingle/Carol Service starting
at 6pm on 22nd December and a Celebration of Christmas on
25th December at 11.15am. Christingle is a joyful celebration
¢ bringing communities together to share the light of Jesus and
spread a message of hope. Christingles are oranges wrapped in
red tape, decorated with dried fruit or sweets, with a candle on
the top which is lit during the ceremony. The Carol Service which
follows will feature at least one reading for children.

Josie Whitfield
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St. Mary’s Church, Marystowe

As many of you know, | am perpetually late!

| should have written my article before the 11" November,
but, quite predicably, here | am typing away.

| have just come back to my desk from gathering around the
War graves in the Churchyard to observe the 2 minute silence.

Our Act of Remembrance each year is combined with Coryton and there is a

separate item in the Parish Magazine describing a weekend of respect,

remembrance and reflections; our 3 R's alongside the traditional educational 3 R's of the
pupils at Lewtrenchard School, who were involved in our display.

| do want to thank James Hitchcock, our Churchyard Sexton, who assumed the role of
Standard bearer; he is only the 3™ person to fulfil the role.

As well as Remembrance, we have had two other special services at Marystowe in the last
two months.

In October we had our Harvest Festival, and many thanks go to everyone who helped to
make the Church look so beautiful.

We also had a service in November led by The Venerable Nick Shutt who reminded us
that, although we are a small congregation, we must remember that a tangerine is not a
small orange, which gave us something positive to reflect upon.

We have wonderful support from our Parish.

It may not always be in the congregation, but our
Churchyard working parties, and the Halloween
Quiz at the Virgin Arms (the Schoolroom next to the
Church which is Chillaton and Marystowe’s Pop Up
pub) are fine examples of how our

wonderful community is working together.

11 November is the first anniversary of our
Churchyard working parties as organised by James.
The churchyard is quickly becoming a wonderful
haven of tranquillity, but also laughter and
comradeship as the workers share bacon butties!

Looking forward we have a busy December.

On Saturday 14" December at 5.30pm we have our Christmas Evening of
Entertainment, followed by a Christmas Fair and BBQ at the Virgin Arms.

Please do come along and support as we are raising funds for Marystowe Church and
Churchyard and also The Children’s Society.

Our services in December are as set out herein, and a special mention to

everyone in Marystowe and Chillaton that the Carol Service at Coryton will be a
Christingle service for families and children.

Please do come along to Coryton on 22 December at 6pm and if any children would
like to take part by helping to make Christingles, or doing a reading then we would
be delighted for the help. Joy McSmythurs
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St. Constantine’s Church,
Milton Abbot

22 Thank you to everyone who supported our Christmas
**  Crafts morning on 16th November.

 Pat worked incredibly hatd to set this one up and her
 efforts were rewarded as we made £800 on the day;
thank you, Pat, and thank you to Angle, John,. Sheena,
Ian and everyone else who helped to make the day such

et WA

a success.
I should also thank the congregation at Lamerton’s service the following day for helping
to finish off the remaining cake!

Many thanks to everyone who turned out to help on our churchyard clear-up morning on
21st September; a good amount of 1vy, brambles etc was cleared away, and the weather
was kind to us as well.

Many thanks also to Angie and John Williamson for clearing out the ground level gulleys,
caring for the Memorial Garden and pruning the two ornamental cherry trees.

We had a visit from a band of bellringers from Eggbuckland on 5th November who very
much enjoyed ringing our bells — and their efforts were also enjoyed by the village.

We joined with staff and children from Milton Abbot School for an Act of Remembrance
at the War Memorial on Armistice Day, 11th November, to lay our wreath and to
remember those who died for our freedom.

Pat’s stall spent two days at Buckland Abbey over Remembrance Weekend and will also
be at our own Christmas Crafts morning on 16th November, then at Marystowe on 23rd
November, Lamerton Fair on 30th November, Milton Abbot School on 5th December,
Windmill School in Launceston on 6th December, and Lamerton Coffee Morning on
7th December.

On Sunday 8th December at 4.00pm we will be having a Service of Nine Lessons
and Carols in
Milton Abbot
Church; we very
much hope you
will be able to
join us then, and
also for our
service of Holy
Communion on
Sunday  22nd
December  at
11.00am.

Best wishes to one and all for a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.

Liz Padmore
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St. Peter’s Church, Lamerton

: "“"""T’p Well another great musical evening with the

T - Sydenham Blowers.

| They gave us a super selection of musical treats.
Fionnuala’s harp playing was such a peaceful contrast -
really beautiful.

It was very successtful
tinancially with £660
being raised to

be split between

St Peter's and

St Mary's.

Our ladies again
provided a delicious
teast for the interval.
Very many thanks to all who helped make the evening such a success.

Our Remembrance Service was well attended and Mike did a sterling job of
taking the service.

Will we see him soon training to be a LLM?

And thanks to Peter for his Last Post and Reveille.

The Legion decided to split the collection with the church - many thanks.

There has been loads of activity behind the scenes
preparing the Parish Profiles. This is so that we can
advertise for a replacement Vicar to replace Andy.

We must say a huge thank you to Joy and Phill for
doing the thankless job of pulling it all together - not
an easy task trying to please everyone.

We look forward to seeing many of you at our Advent
Carols at Theale.

This will be your first taste of Christmas cheer com-
plete with mulled wine and mince pies.

Your Church Wardens will be delighted to

welcome to our Christmas services and wish you a happy and peaceful
Christmas.



i Car i’
Advent o

You are welcome to join us for
the start of our Christmas celebrations
with
Carols and Readings
Mince Pies and Mulled Wine

YU Friday 29th November at 6.00pm

Please contact Angela on 810027 if you are coming,
car share where possible and wear warm clothing.

db I' (?' i Safegmnarding News

Now that Fev Andy has left our benefice, please address any of
yvour safepuarding concerns to your safegunarding
representative or Rev Phill Parker, our curate.

Call for all of those PCC Members, Open the Book volunteers
and Pastoral Care visitors, who do not have a DBS check in
place already, to contact their Safeguarding Rep to arrange
this.
Checks must be renewed every 3 years.

Lamerton: Julie Hibbert; 01822 £618221;
julie.hibbert3@btinternet.com
Sydenham Damerel: Janet Giles; JLGiles89%@vahoo.co.uk
Milton Abbot/Dunterton: Derelf Youds; dyods@aol.com
Coryton: Jane Vicat; 01822 8060254 ; janevicatiwgmail.com
Marystowe: Anita Townsend; 01822 860123;
Mongoosemoondaisyl2@email.com

If you are concerned for the immediate sqfety of
someone, dial 999
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< A CHILD’S FOOTSTEPS
TO FAITH

The Gift of Love

In a very popular movie called "The Sound of Music”, there is a song
called "My Favourite Things." Some of you may have seen the movie
and you may know that song. If so, you will remember that the
character named Maria sings about her "favourite things." One of
the things that she mentions in that song is "brown paper packages
tied up with string."

On Christmas morning, we will wake up to find a
lot of packages under the tree. Packages
wrapped in brightly coloured paper and tfied up
with pretty ribbons and bows. What if there was
one package under the tree wrapped in plain
brown paper tied up with string -- and what if - (.| =
that package had your name on it? Would that 2ujil St
be the package you would choose to open first? I b
don't think sol After all, a gift is supposed to
come in a beautiful package, isn't it?

You know, perhaps that is why a lot of people have missed out on the
gift that God sent to them. You see, God's Gift didn't come in a
beautifully wrapped package. God sent Jesus, His only Son, as His
gift to us. His mother was a young virgin... his earthly father was a
poor carpenter... he was born in a stable. Not a very pretty package,
is it? But do you know what? It was the greatest gift the world has
ever known. It was the gift of salvation and it had your name on it...
and the names of your family ... and the names of your friends... in
fact, everyone's name!

The Bible tells us that when Mary found out that she had been
chosen to be the one to deliver God's gift to the world, she was
filled with joy. She hurried to the home of Elizabeth to share the
good news. When Elizabeth heard the news, she exclaimed in a loud
voice, "Blessed are you among women, and blessed is the child you
will bear! You are blessed because you believed that the Lord would
do what he said."

Well, the Lord has fulfilled his promises to us too. He has sent us
the gift of His love, but some people are so busy unwrapping the
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beautifully wrapped packages that this
world offers that they have missed out
on the greatest dgif’r. Maybe it is because
it came wrapped in brown paper tied up
with string.

loved us so much that you sent your only
Son to be our Saviour. In Jesus' name we pray. Amen.

The Gift of Love

"Blessed is she who has believed that the Lord would fuifill his promises to herl”
Luke 1:45 (NIV)

Complete the activity.

The words below have been written in code. Use the hints in the decoder at the top of the
page to help break the code (the lefters on top are the correct answers, the letters on the
bottom are the code). Write the correct word on the line provided beside each code word.

A|B|C|ID|E|F|G|H|I|J | K|LIMN|O|IP|Q|R|S|T|U|VIW|X|Y|Z
1234 |5|6 |7 (8|9 |10(11|12(13|14|15{16|17|156(19|20]21]|22|23|24|25|26

1. 5-12-9-26-1-2-5-20-8

2. 13-1-18-25

3. 12-5-1-16-5-4

4. 2-1-2-25

5. 2-12-5-19-19-5-4

6. 16-18-15-13-9-19-5-19

7. 10-15-25

8. 13-15-20-8-5-18

9. 23-15-13-5-14

10. 6-21-12-6-9-12-12

ELIZABETH MARY LEAPED BABY BLESSED
PROMISES JOY MOTHER WOMEN FULFILL
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A Story on the Theme of Courage
From Weakness to Strength

A 10-year-old boy decided to study judo despite the fact that he had lost
his left arm in a devastating car accident.

The boy began lessons with an old Japanese judo master. The boy was doing
well, so he couldn't understand why, after three months of training the
master had taught him only one move. "Sensei,” (Teacher in Japanese) the
boy finally said, "Shouldn't I be learning more moves?” "This is the only move
you| kr&ow, but this is the only move you'll ever need to know,” the sensei
replied.

Not quite understanding, but believing in his teacher, the boy kept training.
Several months later, the sensei took the boy to his first tournament.
Surprising himself, the boy easily won his first two matches. The third
match proved to be more difficult, but after some time, his opponent
became impatient and charged; the boy deftly used his one move to win the
match. Still amazed by his success, the boy was now in the finals.

This time, his opponent was bigger, stronger,
and more experienced. For a while, the boy
appeared to be overmatched. Concerned that
the boy might get hurt, the referee called a
time-out. He was about to stop the match
when the sensei intervened. "No,” the sensei
insisted, "Let him continue." Soon after the
match resumed, his opponent made a critical
mistake: he dropped his guard. Instantly, the
boy used his move to pin him. The boy had won
the match and the tournament.

He was the champion. On the way home, the boy and the sensei reviewed
every move in each and every match. Then the boy summoned the courage to
ask what was really on his mind.

"Sensei, how did I win the tournament with only one move?"

"You won for two reasons,” the sensei answered. “First, you've almost
mastered one of the most difficult throws in all of judo. And second, the
only known defence for that move is for your opponent to grab your left
arm.”

The boy's biggest weakness had become his biggest strength.

Moral: Sometimes we feel that we have certain weaknesses and we blame
God, the circumstances or ourselves but we never know if our weaknesses
can become our strengths one day. Each of us is special and important, so
never think you have any weakness, never think of pride or pain, just live
your life to its fullest and extract the best out of it!
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Friday 13th December
Tavistock AFC Christmas Tractor Run

, G A e 5 5
It your Tractor has lights (and its legal),
we would love to see you on Friday the 13th
December at Langsford Park, Tavistock
for our annual Christmas Tractor Run.

Entry is £10 per Tractor.

Tractor's leave at 7pm for an hour and half run
around the streets of Tavistock.

Tractors can arrive from 4pm.

BBQ, Teas & Coffees on site.
Trophy for best decorated Tractor.
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PCC MEETING !

T Combined Sydenham Damerel & Lamerton PCC.
|E= 1= Tuesday 28™ January 2025 7pm,
the Priests Room at St Peter's Lamerton.

All Parishioners welcome.

[T
God-
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FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S, SYDENHAM DAMEREL
ONE HUNDRED CLUB

Drawn at 10:30am, Saturday 6 July 2024,
in the Church at our monthly coffee morning.
Tickets available from:
john.r.hearnl9@gsmail.com

Congratulations to July’s winners:

1st prize ~ Paul Giles
2nd Prize ~ Sarah Gillett
3rd Prize ~ Shaun Bennett

Milton Abbot Grouped Parish Council

Please see our website for lots of information about Milton Abbot, Chillaton,
Bradstone, Dunterton and the surrounding areas along with a list of the local
parish councillors.
www.magpc.co.uk

(., Lucky Lamerton Lottery! ﬂ?” 9
. T\f The winning numbers are: : e f-ﬁ

N Uy October 2024 - 81 e
November 2024 - 10

Congratulations to our winners

All proceeds go towards St Peters Church, Lamerton.
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COULD THIS BE YOU?

At the recent meeting of the Benefice Pastoral Care Team on the 24th June,
it was agreed that we should run a locally based Anna Friends Training
Course in October. With Rev. Andy leaving and Rev. Phill holding the fort
with support from Tim Thompson and Richard Searight, there was a
recognition that many of our older folk, who can longer physically attend
our church services, should be supported as much as possible by our local
lay people. Anna Friends work alongside Anna Chaplains ( Annie Jefferies
and Josie Whitfield ) to offer varying degrees of spiritual support. This might
be personal visits to people’s home, telephone support or taking worship
services in care homes.

All six of our churches have parishioners in their later years and when falls or
illness make people housebound, we should have a flexible team who can
visit these people at home. It would therefore be ideal to have one or two
people from each church who might consider doing the Anna Friends course
which is done over three training sessions of two hours each.

The course will cover:-

. what it means to be a good and focused listener
. the ageing process, grief and loss
. what is dementia and how can we meaningfully engage with
individuals and their families
how to select helpful Bible readings L
: writing si : : ,@2;;
g simple prayers « L ds
. offering people Holy Communion at home b 2 e
e
The course will run in October, dates to be agreed * Anna

depending on what is convenient to those wishing :
to attend. For more details contact Annie Ehaplalncu

for older people

(614178) or Josie (07989 666427).
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LAMERTON WI

Tuesday December 3rd 2024, 2:00pm
WI Christmas Party
Competition: Nut Cracker, Raffle & Tea.

Tuesday January 7th 2025, 2.00pm
Resolutions
Competition: Fountain Pen, Raffle & Tea.

All meetings held at Lamerton Village Hall
New members welcome

& Coffee @ St. Mary’s
@ Z Sydenham Damerel
X,

First Saturday of every month
gc% ? 10.30am onwards
All welcome.

COJFFEE &

COMPANY Mid-week Holy I oty
\\"-—__.._-l""', .
Communion

Come and join us for a coffee, some cake, and
chit chat or a board game.

Every other Friday, 10am-12pm, at the Priest Every Wednesday morning at 10 am
Room (Chapel) by St Peter’s Church, in the Priests room at Lamerton
Lamerton.

Everyone welcome! reflective said service of Holy
Communion. The perfect

opportunity to re-charge your ~,
spiritual batteries.

The service is a quiet, w | >
g

After the success of the Warm Hub, several people wished
to carry on meeting and wanted more people to come

along too, so we have relaunched as Coffee & Company.

With Tea, coffee and
h— Ccake afterwards.

Coffee & Company will be on the alternate week to the
village coffee morning that takes place on a Saturday every

other week, but do check the church calendar regularly as it

doesn't always follow an exact alternating pattern:

www.southtamar.church/calendar/

We would love you to join us.
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GARDEN NOTES BY DOUG

Maybe some lidoffad too?

If you think I've gone a bit bonkers you could be right.

Many years ago | knew a lovely American girl student who had the
strange ability to say words backwards. It works well with some but not

with all.

If you have a computer or smart speaker you may ask Siri? Well, Siri is, of course, Iris!
Typing some words backwards on a computer is a challenge because of the spellchecker
- sailhad becomes sailed while you’re not watching. It should be dahlias of course!

| hope by now you’ve planted your pilut bulbs and moved anything tender

either indoors or to somewhere safe.

It’s also a good idea - as Monty said - to put something under pots to lift them up a little
bit so the lios doesn’t get water logged.

It has been a lovely year for brilliantly
coloured leaves on trees.

By now nearly all will have fallen. Some say
you should pick them all up, some say to
leave them to rot and act as a

haven for wildlife. It probably depends on
your garden layout, if you have a lawn and
whether you have time to make

leaf-mould. I'll certainly leave the ones on
bare soil, but then they’ll be blown around in
the wind back onto the grass.

Now is a good time to plant fruit trees or
bushes. Buy bare-root and choose a time
when the soil isn’t frozen or waterlogged.

It’s also a very good time to start thinking
about the coming spring and what you want
from you garden next year. A

new flower bed? A hedge? A small raised
vegetable bed? Maybe you want a new
edaps or krof for Christmas? Or, maybe, you should get some seeds to grow some
flowers to dry. Helichrysums are easy and very colourful.

You could be inspired by the dried flower garland at the NT Cotehele; open 23
November to 5 January. The photograph shows the building of it in progress; only about
half done and that’s only a small section of it. Worth a visit.

Anyway, enjoy your nedrag and hope for less guls egamad next year!
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KELLY

CHORAL SOCIETY

" Handel Messiah mg:{

/Saturclay 14 December 2024 a
h(eﬂ'lndist Church, Chapel Street, Tawsmck, P.L -

anca Phl"lps.
Hmus Coleridge

!
u i L

Tickets £15 on the door, £14 in advance from Book Stopor

Dt

www.tickatsnurca.:u.ukfﬂmunt-kally—:hnqg_ !wty
Free for U18s
N -
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Mount Kelly Choral Society Christmas Concert
Mozart "Coronation" Mass, and highlights from Handel's Messiah

Divertimento Ensemble

Soloists: Bianca Phillips (soprano); India Lord (alto); Harry Tabb (tenor);
Marcus Coleridge (bass)

Director: Dan Robson

Saturday 14th December 19.30
Tavistock Methodist Church

Scored for soloists and a mixed choir with orchestra, the Mass in C (K.317) is
one of Mozart's most popular and enduring works. Written in 1779, probably
commissioned by the Archbishop of Salzburg for performance on Easter
Sunday, its nickname derives from its first documented performance at the
coronation of Holy Roman Emperor Francis | in 1792 (though it may also
have been performed at the coronation of Leopold Il the previous year).
Celebratory in nature, the Mass would have been perfectly fitting for either a
coronation or an Easter Day service.

Tickets £14 in advance from TicketSource (www.ticketsource.co.uk/mount-
kelly-choral-society) or Bookstop in Tavistock; £15 on the door. Under-18s
free.

Lamerton Art Group

% = %ﬁﬁ?ﬂ [ ] ﬁ ”t; We are looking for new

| -] 1R=Araral == members!

We are a small friendly group of artists who support and help one
another. We have the occasional inspiration of a demonstration or
talk by a professional artist.

We meet on Thursday mornings between 10am and 1pm at the
Lamerton Community Centre.

Do come and join us.
Please contact: Elaine Price, email: elainejprice@hotmail.co.uk
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Lamerton Hall

TR Ww

Mornings
10.30 -12.00

Sat 03 Aug
Sat 17 Aug
Sat 31 Aug
Sat 14 Sep
Sat 28 Sep

: Sat 12 Oct

Y Sat 26 Oct

| Sat 09 Nov
y/

Sat 23 Nov
Sat 07 Dec
Sat 14 Dec

Raising funds for Lamerton Hall C
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Coryton and Marystowe

Christmas Christingle

22" December at 6pm at St. Andrew’s, Coryton

Christingle is a wonderful, traditional candlelit
service of Christmas readings and

Carols for all ages.

All proceeds for Coryton Church and The Children’s Society

This service will be the Carol Service for Coryton this year.
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REMEMBRANCE 2024
Marystowe, Coryton
and the children of Lewirenchard School

Remembrance Sunday
services alternate between
Coryton and Marystowe
churches and this year was
Marystowe's turn to host the
event.

Marystowe's Church Warden,
Joy McSmythurs who is @
foundation governor aft
Lewtrenchard C of E Schoal,
came up with the idea of a
Pop Up Prayer space at the
school to teach the children
about the concept of
‘Remembrance’, why it is important to remember and the history of
the poppy as a symbol of remembrance.

Members of both parishes and parents of some of the school children
donated pictures, stories and memorabilia related to local people
who served in the two world wars to try to bring the history to life.
During the week leading up to Remembrance Sunday, Joy and a
band of helpers spent every lunch hour at the school, talking to the
children about the various displays. The children were encouraged to
colour poppies and ‘connect the dots’ to make pictures of soldiers.
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They added their name and age to their artwork as well as a few words
about what they had learned. It was wonderful to see the children really
engaged with this project, from trying on a WW Il gas mask to doing brass
rubbings of war medals. To hear 6 or 7 year-olds talking about their great
grandparents was very special.

On Remembrance Saturday the
displays and the children’s
artwork  were moved to
Marystowe where they were
used to decorate the church.
One of the children came along
to help and several families
visited the church in the
afternoon.

On Remembrance Sunday, Richard Searight LLM led a congregation of
close to 100 in an Act of Remembrance, with the names of the war dead
of both Marystowe and Coryton read out. Luna, who atftends
Lewtrenchard School, read out the traditional words leading to the
response ‘We will remember them'. Wreaths were laid on behalf of both
parishes.

One of the readings was a poem about a local
lad, Tom Eggins, who died in WW |. He had
attended Marystowe church where he was a
chorister and later a bell ringer. The poem was
written by Alan Hayden who was inspired by the
plaque of Tom in Marystowe church.

A magnificent total of £366.92 was raised for the
Royal British Legion.

Marystowe have set the bar very high for us at
Coryton next year when we host Marystowe and
observe the 80" anniversaries of both VE and VJ
days.

With many thanks to all who helped with the displays, at the school and
in Marystowe church on the weekend.

Josie Whitfield
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Milton Abbot Players ~ Bunkered: _l**;*ﬂ
£

The Review

Due to the lack of availability of the Village Hall in Milton Abbot we have

missed the first event of the Christmas period for the past two years (is that all it is?) it
seems longer.

But this year MAPS (Milton Abbot Players) decided it was unfair to the theatre going
public in ONOTW (our neck of the woods) to make them wait any longer, so they
decided to go “on the road” and started off by travelling the 4 miles to the Lamerton
Village Hall! And the audience was packed - anticipation, expectation, adulation; well
possibly.

For those amongst us (myselfincluded) who thought this was going to be about Golf, we
were a little disappointed (at first) to find it was about an underground bunker!

So to the plot.

After the Second World War Naval Intelligence (is that a contradiction in terms) bunkers
where our loyal local defenders were based, were gradually closed down and those in
employment there had to look elsewhere for employment (Fired!)

All except one. And dutifully they continued attending work (if they could find any) as
they continued to be paid.

Being good naval employees (who did not want to rock the boat - ha ha!) they kept being
ready for any work that came their way, but of course none did.

This went on for many, many years.

Until..... when an anarchist relative Mike (played excellently by Mike Forster) of Joan
(played by Sue Forster) was asked to sort out some problems with IT equipment he
inadvertently sent a communication which made the Armed Forces aware that the
deserted bunker was not deserted at all, so they sent in an a Marine platoon to find out
more!

Peter (Tony Isbell) and Mags (Norma Massey) were obviously concerned that the gravy
train may be coming to an end.

So when the Captain? of the platoon broke in, the disasters happened.

Conor the Captain? (played also excellently by Patrick Medd) had a nervous breakdown
and his very able assistant Taylor (marvellous Sue Lambert) not somebody to bump into
on a dark night, just made everything worse.

Bill (Robin Clowes) seemed unaware of anything and it was only when Commodore
Shelton (Shona Dickinson) arrived that anything positive happened.

The sight of Shona marching around the stage barking out commands was not to be
missed - maybe her role in life (well done)?

[ have assumed the prompts will wish to remain anonymous but after 2 or 3 years they
needed the practice.

Overall, it was great to have them back, and I have already booked my seat for next year.
Where else could I get an ice-cream on a Thursday evening for £1!
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News! _I/? s B
from the Milton Abbot Players -“-b )
S

The Milton Abbot Players would like to express grateful thanks to
everyone who supported and helped to put the show on the road.
As the Milton Abbot Hall was out of action, Lamerton kindly
allowed the play to be staged there (although it was with fond
sentiments, the cast was able to practice in Milton Abbot Hall).

This year we welcomed many new members to the crew and cast,
making the Milton Abbot Players grow and prosper.

This is something that has to continue, so please if you would like to
join, you would be made most welcome.
Please contact 07885 238339 Claudine Sparks.

See below picture of the Milton Abbot Players in action, with
their latest play ‘Bunkered’.
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Lamerton Handbell Ringers held their 51st Handbell Festival in the
Parish Hall on 12th October, 2024.

6 teams took part this year - ‘Clapper Chaos’ from Poole Dorset,
The Smith Family from Cheriton Bishop, Tor Bells from
Okehampton, The Pillaton Ringers from near Saltash, The Phoenix
Ringers from Newton Abbot and The Lamerton Team.

We were treated to some wonderful tune and Peal ringing which
gave the judges a tough task!!!

Trophies were awarded to Clapper Chaos, Tor Bells and The Smith
Family.

The Phoenix Ringers, last years winners of The Dawe Cup, finished
the Festival with fine performances including ‘Last of the Summer

\; Lamerton Handbell Ringers

The judges were Fergus Stracey and Allen Benstead with Rev’'d
Phill Parker presenting the awards.

Each year the Lamerton Team supports a charity. This year the
profit and donations from the Festival totalling £200 has been given
to Plymouth & West Devon Talking Newspaper for the Blind based
in Tavistock.

Lamerton Ringers now
settle down to regular
practising again
looking forward to
ringing carols in Theale
Barn on 29th

' November, entertaining
the residents of Venn
House and Camplehaye
Home on 11th
December and
Lamerton Church Carol
Service on Sun. 15th
December at 6.30pm




MARYSTOWE PRESENTS

STH ANNLUHAL

EHRISTITIAS
EVENINLG

WITH THE LIFTON SINGERS

SATURDAY 14T
5.30 PM MARYS

1 DECEMBER
'OWE CHURCH

FOLLOWED BY CHRIS

MAS EVENING AND

WINTER BBO AT THE VIRGIN ARMS NEXT TO THE
CHURCH

TICKETS 5 FOR ADUL

1S, CHILDREN FREE

PLEASE CONTACT JOY MCSMYTHURS FOR TICKETS
JOY.MCSMYTHURS@BTINTERNET.COM




Christmas Books and Jigsaw
Puzzles

The Bell Tower booksko[o at Marystowe is always
open and with hundreds of books and puzzles
you can be sure to find a gift for a tricky
relative, an emergency loresen‘t for the uninvited
guest or — most importantly - a well-deserved

treat for yourself.

Do join us for coffee on 3™ December when we

will be around to help pickjust the right read.

Joy and Covrvrie

34
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AVCIISCATCHOIINCS

Camplehaye Residential Home

Lamerton
Near Tavistock, Devon, PL19 8QD

A fine Victorian house with modern additions and specialist facilities, set
in beautiful gardens, in rural West Devon.

We offer the elderly a caring and homely environment, with the
reassurance of 24 hour professional care, including specialist dementia
care.

Camplehaye is available for full residential living or respite and day care.

All our rooms have en-suite facilities and are furnished to a high stand-
ard with some having direct access to our large, sunny courtyard. We
would be delighted to show you around Camplehaye and for you to
meet and talk with our residents and staff.

Tel: 01822 612014/616583

www.avenscarehomes.co.uk admin@camplehaye.co.uk
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ADVERTISING!

Contact: Mike Jefferies on 01822 614178

E-mail: mike.jefferiesS5@btinternet.com
to discuss your advertising needs.

Advertising for ‘one-off’ local charities and events is free.

/8 page: £18 per year, 4 page: £36 per year,
/2 page: £72 per year, Full page: £144 per year

The Royal Inn

Norsebridge

. Wir. Tavistock

§ 15th Century Coaching Inn

*  HOME-COOKED FOOD
REAL ALES

OPEN 12 noon - 3 pm
R 7pm-11pm

TRADITIONAL

@%ﬁﬂ @W FARMHOUSE CIDER

Made using local apples
Dry, Medium & Sweet Ciders - and GOLD LABEL Special

SAM ALLUM
Boiler Maintenance
GRIECRESSTERSE  call: 01822 610 668 Mobile: 07832 024 948
C8240 Email: samallum@gmail.com

FOR SERVICING AND BREAKDOWN OF OIL BOILERS

¢ Competitive Rates
. Friendly, helpful and efficient
¢ Call now for a quote
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LA
AGOA WORRIED ABOUT A CHILD DI&%E%

. THE CHURCH
South 'I'émar OF ENGLAND

Jouh Tmar R VULNERABLE ADULT? (D% RERH

Please speak to your Benefice Safeguarding Representative if you have any concerns for
the well-being of a child or adult, or about the behaviour of someone towards a child or
adult.

Your Benefice Safeguarding Representative is:

Julie Hibbert
Contact: 01822 618221; Email: safeguarding@southtamar.church

Or contact: Rev Andy Atkins: 01822 870298; Email: vicar@southtamar.church
If you cannot reach your Benefice Safeguarding
Representative, please contact the Diocesan Safequarding o )
Team: Charlie Pitman, Safequarding Adviser 01392 345508, N
Email: charles.pitman@exeter.anglican.org

GLIDER EXPERIENCE

at Brentor airfield

=
. i dartmoorgliding.co.uk
,_,5/ A buy a voucher online as a SPECIAL GIFT

Discover Tavistock Physio Clinics

Say goodbye to aches, pains, and movement
difficulties with the help of our dedicated
Chartered Physiotherapists.

t: 01822 617722 e: info@tavistockphysio.co.uk [ 3 l‘l"

0
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> < Your Local Dartmoor 01837

N

N
moorland fuels Supplier 55700

37 55700

Moorlands House, North Rd. Okehampton, EX20 1BQ www.moorlandfuels.co.uk

Yelverton Television Services t/a

Yeltv.co.uk

Get a clearer picture
Email: enquiries@yeltv.co.uk

Tel: 01822 854386
Mob: 07725553804

Aerial & Satellite installations
Rentals - Sales - Service
Keeping it local!

Memorials and Renovations of all descriptions Five Acres, Gulworthy

E. PASCOE & SON Tavistock PL19 SHI
MONUMENTAL MASONS Tel: 01822 832320/613749
ESTIMATES GIVEN Email: epascoe@gpamail.co.uk;

Web: epascoeandson.com

FOR YOUR SILAGE, BEET, MAIZE
DRILLING & HARVESTING, HEDGE TRIMMING,
DIGGER WORK WITH A4WD JCB. . . . contact

WINDEMER CONTRACTORS
Townlake - 01822 870264

Room for Hire!

The Priest’s Room, Lamerton 1s an 1deal venue for small
meetings (20 people max)
It has full tea/coffee making and washing up facilities, tables and chairs, heat-
mg and a toilet nearby.

For more details and to make a booking call:
Irene 01822 616527




Lowen Bridal

12 Church Street, Launceston

Wedding Gowns

Bridesmaids’ Dresses

Prom Dresses

Discover these and much, much more in our

beautiful, relaxed shop.

www.lowenbridal.co.uk, ~ Tel: 01566 778989

RINGING OR BUZZING

IN EARS? TomBrittan -
R T EEEHTNG ¥ BLSOHER Building and Landscaping \
N | uJ #  EARACHE? TINITUS? _

VERTIGO?
HEARING LOSS?

Local, friendly and reliable builder who is
fully insured.

ALL OF THESE SYMPTOMS COULD BE DUE

. . .
TO EAR WAX BUILD UP AND CAN BE EASILY House Maintenance & Renovations

REMEDIED USING :GE“‘?’E’! Building
MICROSUCTION EAR WAXREMOVAL Roofing
* Masonry

e Qualified Nurse of 14 years * Groundworks

experience * Landscaping
e Home visits available * Fencing
e Discounted nursing home & residential * Digger work and hire

care visits on request * American Barns & Stable Blocks

For a consultation call or , .
email Rachel today Call to discuss any work you require!

CALL 07933 289 585

EMAIL rachel@rtwearcaresolutions.co.uk
www.rtwearcaresolutions.co.uk mn- nm MH?“B
SW Podiatry & Health Clinic -
Homeleigh Garden Centre, Launceston www. lombrittan.co.uk
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Jackson's
Home & Garden Services

Patios, Decking & Fencing
Landscaping

Pamtmg & Decoratmg

Call Adamﬂ for a free quote

07738 833 685

. www Jocksonshomeondgardenserwces com

Established over 30 years
Vac Brush. Full GCTV mvestigations.
Pots, Cowlings & Bird Protection fitted. Chimneys Lined.
Solid Fuel Appliances, Rayburns, Woodburners,
Stoves, etc serviced. Fully Insured.

Tel: 01840 261221 Tavistock: 01822 664554

Mob: 07737 533392
www.sweepdevon.com
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avy) Pete Badge
01822 610998

u rf 07980564175

Growing & Supplying
Turf, Topsoil & Compost
Acres of weed-treated turf all ready to be cut.
All turf is cut fresh then supplied direct to your drive.
Topsoil and Compost dry-stored

Landscaping & Laying
Years of experience in clearing, planning, landscaping lawns and laying turf
Diggers, Stone Buriers, Levellers & Graders

We only grow professional turf and use specialist machinery

%g&%“@w

X Scent-

it Bespoke Florist -¢e<- Help is available for benefits, housing,

EVENTS @ debt, consumer issues and much

more.

citizens Citizens Advice

advice

the charity for your community

To access your local Citizens Advice

service call

0808 2787999
3@@@@@%@ FRESﬁ_é Lines are open
ea@! LO Mon to Fri 9.30am - 4.30pm

@ccaw‘imm‘ DAILY or

SAME DAY DELIVERY SERVICE drop in to the foodbank at Tavistock
o%%_, 01822 612412 ‘_\%%-@O United Reform Church

¥ Fridays from 10am - 2 pm to register
WWW.aSCCIlt-Satlon.CO.Uk .
Charity Number 1068496
18 Brook Street, Tavistock, Devon P1.19 OHD

@ e . %‘%@

e s Qe _
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Nigel F Bickle

INTERIOR AND
EXTERIOR PAINTER
Call today for a quotation

07443 645747
01822 860135

Morris Bros Funeral Directors
Funeral Directors established in 1870

Your local independent Funeral Director 1s owned & run by the
fifth generation of the Morris Family. Simon & Lucie Luke. We
provide a qualified, professional & sensitive service to the people
of Tavistock & surrounding areas. Simon & Lucie live on site at
The Old Bedford Foundry providing you with a very personal
service at all times.

Tel 01822 612023 2:n0u

The Old Bedford Foundry, Lakeside, Tavistock P1.19 0AZ
Golden Charter Pre Paid Funeral Plans available

www.morrisbros.co.uk
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Church Services - January 2025

St
St Mary’s, , . St Mary St
Sydenham St Peter’s, [ All Saints, -Const‘a nt- the Virgin, | Andrew’s,
Damerel | F2Merton [Dunterton |ine, Milton Marvstowe| Corvton
amere Abbot arystowe| Coryto
Sunday 5th 6:30pm 9:30am
January
Songs of HC/CW
Epiphany Sunday - .
Gold/White Praise
Wed 8th Jan 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 12th | |0:30am 6:30pm
January 4:00pm Sunday Praise - Milton Abbot’s
. HC/CW service will be held in the BCP
First Sunday of )
Epiphany (or Plough Priest’s Room at Lamerton Evensong
Sunday) - Gold/
White
Wed |5th Jan 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 19th 11:00am 9:30am
January
HC/CW Morning
Second Sunday of Praise
Epiphany - White
Wed 22nd Jan 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 26th | 6. .
y 6:30pm [1:00am 6:30pm
January Holy Communion - Milton Abbot’s service
| Songs of will be held in the HC/CW
Third Sunday of Praise Priest’s Room at Lamerton

Epiphany - White

Wed 29th Jan

10:00am Morning Prayer - St Peter's Lamerton.
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Church Services - December 2024 a4
Sydenham Milton
Damerel Lamerton | Dunterton Abbot Marystowe Coryton
Fri 29th Nov 6:00pm Advent Carols at Theale.
Sunday Ist 4:00pm 9:30am
December
Christingle HC/CW
First Sunday of Advent
- Purple
Wed 4th Dec 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 8th 10:30am 4:00pm 6:30pm
December
HC/CW 9 Lessons & BCP
Second Sunday of Carol E
Advent - Purple arols vensong
Wed | Ith Dec 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 15th 6:30pm
December
Carol
Third Sunday of )
Advent - Purple Service
Wed 18th Dec 10:00am Holy Communion - St Peter's Lamerton.
Sunday 22nd | 6:30pm 11:00am 6pm /
December 6:30pm
Carol HC/CW Making
Fourth Sunday of Seerce Christingles /
Advent - Purple Service
Tuesday 24th 11:30pm 5:30pm /
December 6:30pm
Midnight Carols
around the
Christmas Eve - Gold/ Mass ?rl:,r;e /
White Christmas
Communion
Wednesday 25th| 9:30am 9:30am I1:15am
December
Christmas Christmas Christmas
Christmas Day - Gold/| Communion Communion Service
White
Sunday 29th
D 11:00am - Lamerton
ecember
First Sunday of

Christmas - White

United Benefice Service - HC/CWV (led by the Ven. Jane Bakker)

i

:Q;QJ;@% **For Christmas Services, please see page 8**




